

# TWO RIVERS GOLF CLUB NEWSLETTER



www.tworiversgolfclub.com

### June 2018

Good weather finally arrived in May, this time for good, we hope. The Bing Maloney tournament had some of that fine weather, good course conditions and a strong turnout from our members. The event also debuted our first long drive contest, which required not only length, but also some accuracy, since the drive had to end up in the fairway in order to count. The format was Partner's Best Ball, so you had to root for your playing partner and yourself.

## BING MALONEY RESULTS

1st Flight

1	Mike Long/Jeff Robertson	58 net
2	Mike Evans/Rosanna Evans	61
3	Steve Ryan/Sara Ryan	62

Mike Long won the fewest putts with 28.

# 2<sup>nd</sup> Flight

1 Rich Anderson/Donna Anderso	n 50
2 Connie Phillbrook/Brian Goodm	nan 61
3 Cheryl Nelson/Dan Nelson	63

John Buck carded the fewest putts with 31. Donna Anderson also had 31 putts to win the  $3^{rd}$  flight putting.

# Closest to the Pin Winners:

Hole #3, Mike Evans, 15' 8", hole #5, Ken Leufgen, 8' 9", hole #5 2<sup>nd</sup> place, Donna Anderson, 13' 11", hole #13, John Valdes, 11' 4", hole #16, Steve Ryan, 12' 7". Bing Maloney Golf Course provided a gift certificate for one round of

golf, which went to Ken Leufgren. Donna Anderson received the club cash award for second closest to the pin on hole #5.

Long Drive Winners:

Women: Renee Wildenberg

Men: Mike Long

On May 23, 20 TRGC members and guests headed east to Truckee to play Coyote Moon Golf Course. The weather forecast included a cautionary tale of possible rain and thunderstorms, but the round started out in good weather. The skies darkened as the day went on. The first three groups made it to the end without any rain, but the last two foursomes had to battle cold rain and wind to finish. Still, it was a great chance to experience a premium course that isn't often on our schedule.

### COMING EVENTS

We played **Timber Creek on June 2**, report to follow in the July newsletter. I will say that we had warm weather, a large turnout, and a tasty luncheon at the clubhouse afterward to celebrate the **25**<sup>th</sup> anniversary of **Two Rivers Golf Club**. Next up, we will play **Wildhawk on June 23**. In July, we have the **Haggin Oaks** tournament on **July 21**.

We have two mid-week events coming up, starting with June 17-19 at Carson City. We will be staying at Gold Dust West and playing Dayton Valley Golf Club and Eagle Valley West Golf Club. Refer to Nick Schiaretti's email for all the details and pricing. On Wednesday, July 25, we have an outing at Saddle Creek Golf Course scheduled. Mike Morrow is organizing this event; if you have played it in past years, you know how much fun this course is. Check out the TRGC website for more details and the entry form.

# NCGA QUALIFIER NEWS

Alan Staton and Brad Erway played at Rancho Solano on May 10 as our representatives in the Associate Club Net Qualifier. 40 teams competed, with eight moving on to the finals at Poppy Hills. Alan and Brad came so close to making the cut: two teams tied for  $1^{\rm st}$  at 12 under and eight teams tied for  $3^{\rm rd}$  at 9 under. Alan and Brad were in this group for the final six slots. The card off went to the back nine, the last six holes and finally the

last three holes, where our guys missed the cut. They played very well, but the golf gods didn't shine down upon them.

# TRGC WEBSITE

In addition to our regular website, Brett Svobodny has started a Facebook page for our club. View it under Two Rivers Golf Club.

Meanwhile, James Snyder continues to update our club website to show the proposed 2018 tournament schedule and other current information, including the 2018 membership form. This is a big job; thanks, James for your work to give us a better website. Check it out when you get a chance and use it as a reference for upcoming events: www.tworiversgolfclub.com

# RECRUITMENT AND MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL

We have several new members join our club in recent weeks; I don't have the final exact numbers, but I believe that we are now near 90 members. Be sure to invite your friends, co-workers, and golf buddies from other groups to meet our club.

# SUNSHINE

Michael Dazey is having medical issues that keep him from playing golf right now; he is hoping to be able to play later in the year.

### NEWSLETTER INFORMATION

If you have information or material that you would like included the newsletter, my email address is <a href="mailto:tpagefam@surewest.net">tpagefam@surewest.net</a>; my home phone is (916) 488-6465.

Tom Page